FELSENTHAL CITY COUNCIL
MEETING
10/13/2020
4:30 PM
Town Hall

A quorum being established, Mayor Newbury called the meeting to order. At roll call the following
members were present: Mr. Holland, Ms. Jones, Ms. Linder, Mr. Newbury, and Ms. Seymore.

Roll Call

Mr. Newbury moved, and it was seconded by Mr. Holland, to accept the minutes of the previous meeting
(September 10, 2020) The roll call vote was unanimous. The motion passed.

Old business

Mayor Newbury told the Council that she has been in contact with the State Police (Troop F) and that she
hopes to get them to have a regular trooper down here to catch speeders and young 4-wheelers.

Mrs. Lancaster has agreed to stay on with us on an abbreviated work schedule. Letters have been mailed to
applicants that we had addresses for, informing them of this change in our plans.

New Business

Farm Bureau had a meeting with some of the Mayors in rural areas in hopes of getting broad band
in their towns. This would give their town more access and more availability to internet. The is an
on going process.

Mayor Newbury wanted to inform the voters about some issues on the ballots from “Secure Arkansas”.

Issue No. 1 -An amendment to the Arkansas Constitution Continuing a One-Half Percent (0.5%) Sales and Use
Tax for the State Highways and Bridges: County Roads, Bridges and Other Surface Transportation. Issue 2-

A Constitutional Amendment to Amend the term limits Applicable to Members of the General Assembly, A
Yes vote would eliminate term limits. Issue #3: A constitutional Amendment to Amend the process for the
submission, challenge, and approval of proposed initiated acts, constitutional amendments, and referenda.
They recommend voting no on the issues. Mrs. Newbury said she was not sure she agreed with the “Secure
Arkansas” on issue 1 because the town depends on the .5 cents sales tax for resurfacing our streets here.
She said to be an informed voter, we need to look over the issues and make up our own minds about them.

Mr. Holland moved, and it was seconded by Ms. Linder, to accept the Financial Reports as written for the
month of (September 10, 2020). The roll call vote was unanimous. The motion passed.

Ms. Jones moved, and it was seconded by Ms. Seymore, to adjourn the meeting. The roll call vote was
unanimous. The motion passed.
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